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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Held in the Stillington Centre

Lowson Street, Stillington

Tuesday 4th November 2014
Present

Chair: Cllr. J Turner 
Cllrs:  J Corbey, J Davies, D Foster, D Halfacre, K Johnson, 
Mrs. G Dunn, Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence
There were apologies from Cllrs. B Bardsley and J Lithgo and District Cllr. A Stephenson.

2.
Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda

There were none.
3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting
Cllr. J Turner signed the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 7th October 2014 as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr. J Corbey and seconded by Cllr. D Halfacre.
4.
Public Discussion
No members of the public were present.
5.
Finance - To consider the payment of accounts
Proposed by Cllr. Foster and seconded by Cllr. Johnson the sum of £30.00 to the Royal British Legion (cheque no. 100857).  
Proposed by Cllr. Turner and seconded by Cllr. Halfacre the sum of £260.52 to The Clerk for salary and expenses (cheque no. 100858).

6.
Progress Reports
P706
Proposed Banks Wind Farm (Lambs Hill) – update
There was nothing to update since the last meeting

P706
Other potential wind turbine developments in the local area – update
There was nothing to update since the last meeting

P706
Improvements to Mount Pleasant Playing Field – update
There was nothing to update since the last meeting

P707
Parish Council Vacancy – to discuss plans to recruit a new Councillor
There had been no further interest in the final vacancy on the Parish Council.  It was agreed that this item should be removed from the agenda at this time and the vacancy re-advertised at a later date.
P707
Memorial for Cllr. R Tingle and Cllr. J Wills – progress report
The memorial event had taken place, a cherry tree was planted and a plaque placed on each bench in Cassidi Garden.  Members of both families were present along with a few neighbours and friends.  Cllr. Turner, the Clerk and Cllr. R.Tingle’s daughter are due to meet the head teacher of William Cassidi School on 25th November to discuss how to manage a prize in memory of Cllr. Tingle.
P707
Plaque for Anthony Carlise – Progress Report
A site visit will take place later this week so the location of the plaque can be assessed, dates are currently being considered for an unveiling ceremony in the New Year.  The Clerk was asked to find out what publicity will be undertaken by the Royal Society of Biology prior to the event.  The Clerk had been asked for details of people that the Parish Councillors thought should be invited to the unveiling; a number of suggestions were made for the Clerk to pass on.
P707
Speeding Traffic in Whitton – progress report
PCSO Townsend had organized a speed watch event with a few volunteers from Whitton.  In one hour 120 vehicles were recorded, approximately 30 of them were travelling above 35mph, 46mph was the top speed recorded.  Letters will be sent to the people who were speeding.  There was less traffic than usual for the time of day and less speeding traffic than expected.  It had been discovered that an email that had been circulated to Darchem employees about the speed watch.  This had led some drivers to slow down and others to use an alternative route.  PSCO Townsend has since spoken to a senior employee at Darchem and was assured that emails of this nature would not be circulated in future as the result is that a true picture of normal driving behaviour cannot be ascertained.  Since the speed watch there had been an accident in Whitton when a van came off the road.  PSCO Townsend is willing to organise a second speed watch event soon.
P708
Transfer of SBC Land to Parish Council
The Clerk had clarified that currently the grounds maintenance for Chapel Gardens and Cassidi Gardens was paid for by SBC.  She had received quotes from SBC for the cost of maintaining these areas to their current standard if they were owned by the Parish Council.  The total cost would be £635.87 per year.  This would be in addition to the cost of advertising the ownership transfer in the local press which would cost the Parish Council a minimum of £526.00.  Taking these figures into account the Parish Councillors agreed that it cannot justify spending this amount of money on a project that would have no direct benefit to local residents.  If land ownership does not transfer to the Parish Council then it will remain as open space managed by SBC.
P708
Theft of Swing from West Street Playground
The missing swing has been replaced by SBC using a swing they had that was surplus to their requirements.
P710
Hedge Cutting – progress report
An Officer from SBC had informed the Clerk that a letter would be sent to the land owner of the Workingman’s Club requesting that the hedges are cut back from the road side.

P711
Christmas Tree and Lights switch on – confirmation of arrangements

A Christmas tree has been ordered for Whitton.  The lights in Stillington will be switched on on 27th November at 6.00pm and in Whitton they will be switched on a week later on 4th December at 6.00pm.  Cllr. Halfacre agreed to look once again at the options for purchasing a permanent tree for Whitton.  Cllr. Turner suggested that one of the bushes in Chapel Gardens be used as a memory tree during the festive season.  Members were all happy with this suggestion.
7.
Morpeth’s Charity and Cassidi Trust Fund – update and review
The Clerk provided up to date details about the current state of these funds.  There was a discussion about the future of the funds and it was agreed not to change anything at this time.
8.
Central Area Transport Strategy –meeting date and proposals for 2015
The Clerk explained the Transport Strategy process and informed members about the next meeting which is due to take place on 17th November.  Cllr. Halfacre agreed to attend.
9.
Correspondence – October 2014
SBC




Invitation to Central Transport Strategy Meeting
SBC




Transfer of land at Stillington
SBC




Monthly Community Protection Update
SBC




Polling District and Places Review 2014
SBC




Invitation to Mayors Carol Service
Catalyst



Conference and Training Information
CCLA




Statement – Morpeths Charity
CLCA




Information from NALC
Co. Durham Training


Playground Inspection Training Course
Partnership
Ramblers Association


Local Newsletter
Society of Biology


Blue Plaque for Anthony Carlisle
SLCC




Clerks Training and Mentoring Information
TVRCC



Rural News
TVRCC



Grant Information
Tees Valley Village Halls Network
Newsletter
The Clerk agreed to pass on details of the Mayor’s Carol service on to Cllr. Lithgo  as he may wish to attend.
10.
SIEAG Meeting – feedback from meeting on 31st October

The attendance at this meeting had been very low and numbers at the last few meetings had been in decline also.  The Clerk had attended and had discussed the future of the meeting with those present.  It had been suggested that the group should revert to an annual meeting with a quarterly email circulated around the group from the Parish Council summarizing the main activities and developments that are taking place in the Parish.  If anything significant crops up then additional meeting could be arranged as required.  Members agreed that they are happy with these proposals.
11.
Friends of Stillington Forest Park - date of next meeting

The date had not been confirmed at the time of the Parish Council Meeting.  The Clerk agreed to send an email around to members for their information once the date had been agreed.
12.
Standards/Code of Conduct
There was nothing to discuss.
13.
Planning Applications
14/1663/RTC
Playing Field, West Street, Stillington
Renewal of temporary consent for a portacabin to be used as a changing facility
There were no comments on this application

14/1687/FUL
Land North of South Avenue, Stillington
Construction of 39 no. affordable dwellings including access from South Street and new footpath construction
The SBC Planning Committee is due to consider this application at their meeting on 12th November.  Cllr. Turner said she would attend.

14/2308/COU
Land North Of Existing Allotment Gardens, Stillington
Proposed change of use from vacant land to allotment gardens
The plans for this application had been re-submitted with more details provided about the access track and fencing around plots.  A water supply to the allotments was also shown.  The Clerk was asked to comment that Members felt that not enough space had been provided for parking cars on the site and there should be gated access so only allotment holders could drive onto the site.
14/2104/FUL Townend Farm, Whitton
Proposed Construction of 3 no. detached dwellings and 1 detached dormer bungalow
This application had been approved with conditions.
14/2024/OUT
Stillington Social Club, Stillington
Outline application for erection of 23 houses with the formation of access
The Clerk had submitted the additional comments discussed at the last meeting to SBC.  The Environment Agency also continues to object to this application.
14/1396/OUT
Land East of Jasper Grove, Morrison Street, Stillington
Outline application for erection of 54 houses with the formation of access
There was no further information about this development

14.
Councillors Reports and Items for Future Agenda
There had been reports of thefts from the allotment site.
The Clerk to report a streetlight outside the Stillington Centre that is not working.
15.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 2nd December 2014 in the Stillington Centre.  
Signed: ………………………………………..  Dated: ………………………….…….
Proposed: …………………………………… Seconded: ……………………………….

